SEP 18 1990

Docket Nos. 03022125 License No. 37-13169-01
030-31627

Kutztown University
ATTN: Bafil Y. Scett, Ph.D.
Vice President of Administration
and Finance
Kutztown, Pennsylvania 19530

Gentlemen:
Subject: Inquiry No. 90-002

This refers to a telephonn inquiry by Glenn Roberts of this vffice with you on
September 7, 1990. This inquiry concerned the lack of respons2 by the Univer=
sity to our Notice of Violation dated April 18, 1990 and request for a new
license application package. During that conversation, you stated that the
irradiator has been in storage, has not been used, and there are no plans to
use the irradiator in the future. Mr. Roberts expliined that a new license
application for storage only must still be received. In addition, you comm=
ftted to providing a prompt response to this request for a new license applica=
tion upon receipt of this letter accompanied by Regulatory Guide 10.9. Please
reference Control Number 112181 on your correspondence.

In accordance with Section 2.790 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice,™ Part 2,
Title 10, Code of Federal Regulations, a copy of this letter w’'1 be placed
in the Public Document Room.

Your cooperation with s is appreciated.
Sincerely,

C ina! Signed By:
GiLon E. Roberts

John R. White, Chief
Nuciear Materials Safety Section C
Division of Radiation Safety

and Safeguards

Enclosures:
148 NRC Form 313
2. Regulatory Guide 10.9

0c:

Public Document Rcom (PDR)

Nuc'ear Safety Information Center (NSIC)
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania
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